
DRAFT
TARZANA NEIGHBORHOOD COUNCIL
BOARD MEETING


Tuesday January 26, 2016  
Tarzana Elementary School Auditorium                                 
5726 Topeka Drive, Tarzana, CA 91356

1. Call to Order at 7:10 p.m. by TNC President Len Shaffer. 
Roll Call with 16 board members: Max Flehinger, David Garfinkle, Harvey Goldberg, Joyce Greene, Eran Heissler, Syed Hussaini, Jeff Mausner, Iris Polonsky, Jonathan Reich, Terry Saucier, Ken Schwartz, Len Shaffer, Bob Shmaeff, Richard Silverman, Allan Wertheim and Esther Wieder. Len gave welcoming remarks followed by the Pledge of Allegiance. 
2. Approval of Minutes: (Heissler/Garfinkle) moved approval of the minutes as revised for the December 2, 2015 board meeting. The motion carried.
3. Remarks by representatives of public officials: 
a. LAPD Officer Sofara introduced herself and said there has been an increase of burglaries and thefts from motor vehicles in the Tarzana area. 
b. Arielle Bernard, Field Deputy for Councilman Bob Blumenfield gave updates on the Declaration of SPCLA Day in L.A., a motion for an investigation into claims of racially based refusal of service by taxi drivers at LAX. His motion would create penalties for discrimination. Jan. 27 is the Homeless Count in the SF Valley. This effort helps the City get funding from the federal government. 
4. Public Comments – None.
5. Committee and other Reports
Outreach – Esther talked about Earth Day plans for April 9, 10 a.m. – 2:30 p.m. at Tarzana Recreation Center. Six schools will participate. She is hoping this event will be as successful as last year’s. The Senior Symposium is set for May 19th. 
Land Use – David said he is a part of a new initiative to put on the ballot a measure that would enforce strict adherence to Building & Safety rules.
Transportation – Max talked about tree trimming and the fact that the City has no money for more trimming. Max gave updates on parking and other traffic issues. Harvey spoke about issues surrounding replacement of signage on roadways & freeways.
Animal Welfare – Jeff spoke about his committee’s success in helping Rocket Rescue obtain a variance to continue operating its kennel. They are trying to set up school field trips to the West Valley shelter, or have the shelter send reps to the schools to conduct presentations. There are 3 new members on the Animal Welfare Committee. Jeff would like to TNC to consider budgeting for transportation for the above school field trips.
DWP MOU – Joyce reported that the Advocacy committee met on Jan 9. the Rate Payer Advocate Dr. Pickel delivered his 'Review of the DWP Water and Power Rate Proposals'  In the report  Dr Pickel says  the water the 'projected water billing increases are Just and reasonable .'He answered questions and concerns in detail from all who were present. You can find his rate  review on-line by visiting www.opa@laciity.org, If the rates are approved by the City Council they will go into effect April 1..
Budget Representative – Harvey said the budget advocates are working on a White Paper that will be submitted to the City Council and interviews are ongoing with the different City Councilmembers about ways to resolve the budget deficit.
6. Budget: (Goldberg/Reich) moved to approve the preliminary financial statements for November 30 and December 31, 2015. The motion carried unanimously.
7. Budget: (Goldberg/Wertheim) moved to approve the November and December, 2015 expenditures for submission to DONE (MER). The motion carried unanimously.
8. Budget: (Goldberg/Wieder) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Budget Committee’s recommendation to approve the request from TNC Animal Welfare Committee to purchase the following items for use by the Volunteers at the West Valley Animal Shelter; $500 for dog beds, $50 for small animal food and bedding and $50 for dog leashes, a total of $600.”   The motion carried unanimously.
9. Budget: (Goldberg/Garfinkle) moved, “Resolved, The TNC Board approves the Budget Committee’s recommendation to approve the request from the TNC Outreach Committee to increase the budget for Earth Day from $3,075 to $3,330 an increase of $255 and allocate the expenditures as follows; Award Ceremony Refreshment & Supplies $100, Award Certificates $100, Award Ribbons $180, Banners (update 3 & 3 new) $500, Bouncy/Jumper Rental $350, Flyers $600, Hanging Supplies $150, Poster Labels $150, Poster Paper $800, Printing Award Certificates $200, Supplies Event Day on site $200, a total of $3,330.”  The motion carried unanimously.
10. TNC Projects: Harvey reviewed monies leftover from previous budgets for benches, planters and tree plantings. There is a balance available of $24,190.65. Harvey asked for input on where additional trees could be planted as well as positioning of benches. Iris Polonsky volunteered to help with these tasks.
11.
Budget: (Goldberg/Wieder) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the revised budget to include the above approved expenditures and/or revised expenditures.”  The motion carried unanimously.
12.
Land Use: (Garfinkle/Heissler) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Land Use Committee’s recommendation to support the requested project permit compliance and project permit adjustment for the office building proposed at 19335-19347 ( DIR-2016-SSPA-SPP) with the following conditions:

a. Exit from the building onto Ventura Blvd to be limited to right turns and that signage so noting be prominently posted, and 

b. The development to repave the alley behind the building for the full block between Calvin Ave and Tampa Blvd.

The motion carried unanimously.

13.
Land Use: (Garfinkle/Shaffer) moved, “Resolved: The TNC Board approves the Land Use Committee’s recommendation to support Version B of the proposed Sign Ordinance and further approves the recommendation that if the Version B+ is adopted, the Tarzana Neighborhood Council support it with the following provisions: 

a. No amnesty for unpermitted signs or signs that violate their permit

b. No digital signs outside of Tier 1 Sign Districts

c. No creation of Tier 2 Sign Districts

d. Takedown ratio of 5:1 for conventional billboards and 10:1 for digital (with no unpermitted or out of compliance signs eligible for takedown credit) 

e. Grandfathered sign districts limited to the two approved by the CPC in March, 2009 and the four districts for which applications had been submitted before that date (specifically: Metropolis, City West, Koreatown, and Midtown Crossing)  

f. Signage in single family residential properties be limited to a single lawn or monument sign, no greater than six feet in area.  

g. No flashing, moving or strobe light signage be permitted in single family residential properties

h. No off-site signs be permitted in single family residential properties

i. No signage be permitted that is obscene; emits sounds or odors; uses people, animals, or motion pictures; or are inflatable

j. Temporary informational signs tacked or pasted on walls, trees, poles, etc be limited to a maximum of two weeks 

The motion carried unanimously. Len gave a history of the previous sign ordinance. 
14.
Discussion: Should the TNC Rules Committee consider a standing rule providing for the appointment of a youth advisory position? If so, should the position be open only to stakeholders of a certain age?  Len requested input by the board on an age for a Youth Advisory board member (14 – 16). It was suggested that possibly two reps of different ages could serve while also asking them to agree to a commitment of service. Len will assign this to the Rules Committee for proposed language. 
15.
President’s Remarks

· VANC January meeting – Len said the CFO for DWP explained that users are going to be hit with an additional access fee for water based on their energy use. This is in addition to the rate increases.
· NC Emergency Preparedness Alliance meetings – Monthly meetings are going well. Len suggested everyone sign up at NotifyLA for earthquake preparedness.
· BONC recommendation regarding office space for NCs – Len educated the board on the commission’s recommendation to put forth a resolution to give NCs shared space at City facilities for free and as a priority over non-profits.
· BONC proposed board minutes policy – Len stated that although there is currently no requirement for minutes to be taken, BONC is passing a policy that minutes be required and that they be posted on each NC’s website.
16.
Board Member Comment - Iris thanked the board for her appointment.

17. 
Future Agenda Items and other Calendar Events – Len reminded board members to register for the next election.
18.
Adjournment – 9:02 p.m.
Minutes by Pat Kramer, Apple One

